East Passyunk Crossing – Community Relations Committee 
January 29, 2007 
 
A meeting of the Community Relations Committee of the East Passyunk Crossing Civic Association and Town Watch took place on Monday evening, January 29, 2007.  The meeting was called to order at 6:34pm.
 
Members attending : Bill Cowen, Joe Marino, Robert Slack, Katie Brady, Dave Rizzo, Darren Fava, Mike Kimmel. 
 
Members Absent:  None.
 
POLITICAL REPORT FROM MIKE KIMMEL: Mike
Political Liaison Mike Kimmel reported on some community Zoning issues.   He also reported that another civic association is being formed to the South of East Passyunk Crossing.  The planned boundaries are Snyder Avenue, 8th Street , Broad St., and Oregon Ave.  Mike also reported that he will speak to Fred Druiding from the Community Development Corporation Whitman Council for possible development grants for East Passyunk Crossing. 
 
ACTION : Mike will speak to Fred Druiding regarding possible grant.   
 
SOFTWARE UPDATE: Katie
Katie reported that the software running the Epcrossing.org site has been updated.   Bill asked if the logo could be incorporated into the home page.  
 
DISCUSSION ABOUT BUSINESS CARDS: Bill
The Committee discussed what form of business cards we should purchase.   The Committee decided that a general business card with the association's number, email address, logo, and web address would suffice.  Individuals handing out cards can individualize their information on the back of the card.   
 
ACTION : Bill will work with Dave Rizzo to create an appropriate business card design.   
 
COMMITTEE BUDGET: Bill
The Committee briefly discussed the development of the Committee budget.   Bill asked the Committee for ideas of what some of the budget items may be.    
 
EPX'S PRESENCE ON PHILLYBLOGS: Katie
Several Committee members noted that EPX lacks a presence of Phillyblogs.com .  Most South Philadelphia neighborhoods have a section, but EPX does not. The Committee agreed that we should have a stronger online presence.    
 
ACTION : Katie volunteered to look into getting the EPX neighborhood a section on Phillyblogs.com.  
 
ROLE OF POLITICAL LIASON: Mike
The Committee decided on a process for assuring maximum attendance at important municipal and neighborhood meetings in the city.   Because no person would be able to attend all the meetings our association should be represented at, Mike Kimmel will make a general call to the Board of Directors requesting someone attend the meeting.   Volunteers returning from meetings will then report their findings back to Mike Kimmel.  Mike is then responsible for channeling the information he receives back to the Board of Directors.       
 
NEWSLETTER: Darren, Bill
The Committee agrees that it is important to develop a newsletter to generate income and to communicate with neighbors who lack email.   Maura Sostack had said she was interested in working with Darren, but has since resigned.  Darren is asking for volunteers to help with the design and production of this newsletter.   Katie volunteered to help.  The Committee discussed possible formats for the newsletter.  No firm decision has been made.   The Committee discussed saving on mailing costs by having block captains deliver the newsletter.  (This requires getting the block captain program running again.)        
 
ACTION : Darren will work on layout (with Dave Rizzo) and content.   Darren will also get an estimate of costs.    
 
SPRING EVENT: Joe
Joe is working with Goretti High School for securing their school for spring event.  The event is intended to generate an income and increase exposure.  Committee is leaning towards having the event on the Saturday before Mother's day.   Tentative time: 11:00am to 3:00pm .   This event is tentatively titled "Spring Fling."  The Committee tabled a discussion about permanent naming of the event.   Different committees may be responsible for selling particular items.  For example, Clean and Green may offer a plant sale.  Membership may offer a bake sale.   We can also approach vendors to see if they want to rent space.  (How proceeds will be shared between Goretti High School and EPX is yet to be determined).  We should explore the possibility of celebrity presence.  (Anna Pittman knows Jeff Garcia).   Discussion of hosting a flea market.  Katie noted that Benna's Coffee Shop often hosts a "Punk Rock Flea Market"; she suggested this may be a possibility.   Committee members may also consider talking to other food vendors to see if they're interested in renting a table.  
 
ACTION : Joe will work with Goretti High School on possible terms for hosting the event.    
 
ACTION : Katie will approach Benna's about bringing in the Punk Rock Flea Market.     
 
Meeting closed at 7:58p.m.
 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Monday, February 26, 6:30PM, Neumann Room- St. Agnes Continuing Care 
